DRAFT: CEKC Minutes

May 14th, 2018
Attending: Linda Williams, Darla Johnston, Brian Wanless, Bruce Bolme, Johanna Roe, Debbie Pyle, Pam Hylton, Cindy Bradley, Don Starken

The meeting was held at the Lyle Activity Center. Linda Williams called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

There were no minutes from the April 9th minute to review. Johanna is retrieving the notes from them and will have them for June.

The meeting agenda was unanimously approved with no additions.

Brian Wanless presented the Treasurer Report. CEKC has approximately $30,000 available. The most current 990 has been filed and accepted. There is $97,000 in the Senior Funds. Bruce Bolme moved to accept the report with a second by Debbie Pyle. Unanimous approval was received.

Linda reviewed the recent Pathways to Prosperity event held on May 9th in Lyle. She thanked everyone that helped or attended. Debbie Pyle outdid herself with the good food! It was noted there was excellent attendance. A great deal of lively discussion ensued regarding trades and technical career development for local students and residents and the assets and gaps that affect local education efforts. Linda noted it would have been helpful to have the Power Point presentation available. The sound on the webinar was not good quality and it was hard to hear. A follow-up meeting will take place in Trout Lake sometime this fall.

CEKC’s Rural Business Emergency Planning/Preparation Workshop scheduled for May 15th has 43 registrants.  It will be held at the Stevenson Community Library.

The June CEKC meeting will take place June 4th due to scheduling conflicts. Bruce Bolme made the motion, Darla Johnston seconded. It was unanimously approved.
Linda reported the Washington Asset Building Coalition is holding a conference in September in Yakima. She asked if anyone was interested in going. More details will follow.

Cindy Bradley with the Skamania County Economic Development Council reported on a number of activities and programs. Stevenson is now considered a Main Street Community, eligible for the Main Street Tax Credit. (The Main Street tax credit incentive program provides a Business & Occupation (B&O) or Public Utility tax (PUT) credit for private contributions given to eligible downtown organizations.  Once a business’ donation request is approved by the Department of Revenue, it is eligible for a tax credit worth 75% of the contribution to your downtown revitalization organization.  

Designated Washington Main Street Communities are eligible to receive contributions through this state tax credit program. Businesses statewide can also donate to the Main Street Trust Fund.  In this case, the tax credit is worth 50% of your donation.  A business can donate to both up to $250,000.  Further, if a downtown organization is a 501(c)3 donations may be eligible for a federal income tax deduction as a charitable contribution.)

· The Stevenson Downtown Association has submitted a $500Kgrant proposal to fund the Skamania County Courthouse/downtown Stevenson improvement project.

· The Rural Development Initiative will be held a conference in Vancouver.

· The Power of Produce Program has donated remaining funds to Stevenson Elementary for garden beds.

· A Pub Talk will take place at the end of June.

· Walnut Park Renovation is being planned.

· People For People/Worksource leasing office space from the Port of SC.

Debbie Pyle: A Senior Resource Workshop is planned for September 20th in Klickitat at the Community Center. Healthcare, finances, transportation and more will be represented.

Darla Johnston: Underwood Community Council is working with the Underwood Parks & Recreation District. There is a community center clean-up planned for May 19th.  A walking trail may be built on the perimeter of the area. UCC has transferred existing funds to the UP&RD.

Don Starken: Lyle Activity Center has new windows in place. A HVAC system has been installed in the hallway. Bathroom renovations and improvements are planned. There have been a number of rentals, with lots of inquiries. Pioneer Days are set for the Memorial Day weekend. An Art and Music Festival will take place on May 30th in conjunction with the Lyle School District.

Barb Sexton: A fundraiser is set for the Museum in Lyle on May 26th.  The Lyle Community Council will have a booth at the Pioneer Days.

Darla reported on a food security meeting she attended that focused on tribal food allocations.  A change in how food is distributed was discussed as a way to reduce stigma associated with poverty and hunger.  

Annie McHale in Stevenson is working with the Port of SC to develop a commercial kitchen/entrepreneur development site at the Port building. She is calling it the Port of Skamania County Market Place.

Pam Hylton: Klickitat will host a Neighborhood gathering on May 16th at the Community Center.  The Klickitat School District and KLASAC (Klickitat-Lyle Against Substance Abuse Coalition) are co-sponsoring.

The Trail Run is getting registrants.

Johanna motioned for CEKC donate $500 to the Stevenson High School DECA program to offset the cost of sending students to competitions. The work that DECA does aligns with CEKC’s mission.  Bruce Bolme seconded. The motion passed unanimously. Johanna will get the mailing address to Brian.

The meeting was declared adjourned at 11:09 a.m.

